MOUNT SINAI CIVIC ASSOCIATION
General Meeting

September 14, 2009

Board Members Present:  Deirdre DuBato, Ann Becker, John Leonard, Ed Stasiewicz, Joseph Militscher

Members & Guests Present:  34

Call to order & Pledge:  8:04pm

I.
President’s Report:  Deirdre DuBato

· This is the beginning of Membership Drive.  We are updating the roster.

We request email addresses to expedite member contact.

· Website updating is in progress.  Possible addition of PayPal for payment of dues.

· Attempting to “go green” by including as much as possible on line including the “Civic Voice”.
· Update on continuing Postal problems.

· Received final copy of Valero plans.

· Hess informed that we are not yet supporting their plans due to poor building and landscaping design.

· Report on wonderful 9/11 Community program at Heritage Park  “Remembrance and Avenue of America 2010”

II.
Corresponding Secretary’s Report:  Ann Becker

· Letter voicing our reservations regarding revised Village Center plans and a request for notification of any filing date with the Town.
· Letter supporting the Valero plans.
· Letter regarding the Harbour Village site and lack of maintenance.
III.
Membership Secretary’s Report:  John Leonard

· Currently have 169 members who represent 124 households.
IV.
Recording Secretary’s Report:   Joseph Militscher
· Update on Route 25A Corridor Committee

· $400,000.00  Maximum budget for study.

· Two parts:  Visioning  ($100,000.00 max) and Land Use.

· BFJ Planning selected as Consultant.

V.
Beacon Wireless Presentation:
Randall Weichbrodt, representing Beacon Wireless Management, presented plans for a cell tower to be constructed on the power line site behind the Rose Carracappa Senior Center and

the Valero property.

· Height reduced to 96’ – 100’ with construction and material design the same as existing LIPA structures.  Small equipment storage units at the base will be landscaped.
· Will attempt to keep revenue in the community.  Suggesting the initial payment to be split between the Civic Association and the Town at a percentage to be determined. 

A portion of the recurring revenue to go to The Heritage Trust.  A precedent was set in 

Centereach where $25,000.00 of the initial payment went to the Centereach Civic

Association.

· Radiation levels are regulated by the Federal Government and are less than those of a microwave oven or baby monitor.

· Motion by Fred Drewes, 2nd by Ed Ducharme, to approve support of the plan. Amendment to specifically recommend sharing of revenue among the Civic Association, the Heritage Trust, and the Town.  Motion passed unanimously.
VI. 
Announcements:

· Next month’s meeting will be held at the Rose Carracappa Senior Center on October 5th at 7:00 pm.  Topic:  Meet the Candidates for the Town of Brookhaven 2nd  Council District.
· Heritage Center will present a “Haunted Halloween” event from October 22nd to the 31st.

Events for younger children will be held in the early afternoon and those for the older ones later in the day.  There will be a maze and scary costumed attendees.  Volunteers and costumes are requested.  There will be an entrance fee of $10.00

Adjournment:  9:27pm

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph L. Militscher, Recording Secretary
